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Sign Up to be Counted in the 2022 Census of 
Agriculture by June 30 
Sign up and be counted in the 2022 Ag Census! Agriculture 
producers who did not receive the 2017 Census of 
Agriculture and do not receive other USDA surveys or 
censuses have until June 30 to sign up to receive the 2022 
Census of Agriculture at nass.usda.gov/AgCensus. This 
once-every-five-years data collection begins this November. 

The Ag Census includes every American operation – large 
or small, urban or rural – from which $1,000 or more of 
agricultural products are produced and sold, or would 
normally be produced and sold, in the ag census year. This 
can include hobby farms with livestock, such as chickens or 
horses, or crops growing in the backyard or on a rooftop. The data inform policy and 
program decisions that directly impact producers, their operations, industries, and 
communities. A complete count, with every producer getting and taking the opportunity to 
be represented in these data, is vital. 

On the NASS Ag Census webpage, producers can also access frequently asked 
questions, explore past and current Ag Census data, access tools to help spread the word 
about the upcoming Ag Census, learn about Ag Census special studies, and more. 
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Farm Service Agency Now Accepting 
Nominations for Farmers and Ranchers to Serve 
on Local County Committees 

 
The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) Farm Service Agency (FSA) is now accepting 
nominations for county committee members. Elections will occur in certain Local 
Administrative Areas (LAA) for members. LAAs are elective areas for FSA committees in a 
single county or multi-county jurisdiction. This may include LAAs that are focused on an 
urban or suburban area.  

County committee members make important decisions about how Federal farm programs 
are administered locally. All nomination forms for the 2022 election must be postmarked or 
received in the local FSA office by Aug. 1, 2022.  

Agricultural producers who participate or cooperate in a USDA program and reside in the 
LAA that is up for election this year, may be nominated for candidacy for the county 
committee. A cooperating producer is someone who has provided information about their 
farming or ranching operation to FSA, even if they have not applied or received program 
benefits. Individuals may nominate themselves or others and qualifying organizations may 
also nominate candidates. USDA encourages minority producers, women, and beginning 
farmers or ranchers to nominate, vote and hold office.  

Nationwide, more than 7,700 dedicated members of the agricultural community serve on 
FSA county committees. The committees are made up of three to 11 members who serve 
three-year terms. Producers serving on FSA county committees play a critical role in the 
day-to-day operations of the agency. Committee members are vital to how FSA carries out 
disaster programs, as well as conservation, commodity and price support programs, 
county office employment and other agricultural issues.  

More Information  

Producers should contact their local FSA office today to register and find out how to get 
involved in their county’s election, including if their LAA is up for election this year. To be 
considered, a producer must be registered and sign an FSA-669A nomination form. Urban 
farmers should use an FSA-669-A-3 for urban county committees. The form and other 
information about FSA county committee elections are available at fsa.usda.gov/elections.  

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fsa.usda.gov%2FAssets%2FUSDA-FSA-Public%2Fusdafiles%2FNomination-Forms%2Ffsa-669A_county_committee_nomination_form_2022.pdf%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&data=05%7C01%7C%7C5ee1ae6ccecb417d335c08da50c4bd56%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637911104044245336%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=p9NQjg8LswsJ8EzD%2B6sADIjy2TzfGhYS6QEyaJFU8E8%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fsa.usda.gov%2FAssets%2FUSDA-FSA-Public%2Fusdafiles%2FNomination-Forms%2Ffsa-669A-3_urban_committee_nomination_form_2022.pdf%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&data=05%7C01%7C%7C5ee1ae6ccecb417d335c08da50c4bd56%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637911104044401580%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=hz6smkKyQ7y60aRHPZDsKjN8DJOnXTpuyxcTP7qEwIQ%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fsa.usda.gov%2Fnews-room%2Fcounty-committee-elections%2Findex%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&data=05%7C01%7C%7C5ee1ae6ccecb417d335c08da50c4bd56%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637911104044401580%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=2dBSOUmrwOg%2B69tk9RnDei3ctLC%2FRc5Tz1%2F7Ki4jbqo%3D&reserved=0


Election ballots will be mailed to eligible voters beginning Nov. 7, 2022. Producers can find 
their local USDA Service Center at farmers.gov/service-locator.  

USDA touches the lives of all Americans each day in so many positive ways. In the Biden-
Harris administration, USDA is transforming America’s food system with a greater focus 
on more resilient local and regional food production, fairer markets for all producers, 
ensuring access to safe, healthy and nutritious food in all communities, building new 
markets and streams of income for farmers and producers using climate smart food and 
forestry practices, making historic investments in infrastructure and clean energy 
capabilities in rural America, and committing to equity across the Department by removing 
systemic barriers and building a workforce more representative of America. To learn more, 
visit www.usda.gov.   

 
Five Facts About the United States Drought 
Monitor 
This is likely no surprise to you, but drought persists across the western U.S. and is 
intensifying in some areas. No geographic area is immune to the potential of drought at 
any given time. The U.S. Drought Monitor provides a weekly drought assessment, and it 
plays an important role in USDA programs that help farmers and ranchers recover from 
drought. 

Fact #1 - Numerous agencies use the Drought Monitor to inform drought-related 
decisions. 

The map identifies areas of drought and labels them by intensity on a weekly basis. It 
categorizes the entire country as being in one of six levels of drought. The first two, None 
and Abnormally Dry (D0), are not considered to be drought. The next four describe 
increasing levels of drought: Moderate (D1), Severe (D2), Extreme (D3) and Exceptional 
(D4).  

While many entities consult the Drought Monitor for drought information, drought 
declarations are made by federal, state and local agencies that may or may not use the 
Drought Monitor to inform their decisions. Some of the ways USDA uses it to determine a 
producer’s eligibility for certain drought assistance programs, like the Livestock Forage 
Disaster Program and Emergency Haying or Grazing on Conservation Reserve Program 
acres and to “fast-track” Secretarial drought disaster designations.  

Fact #2 - U.S. Drought Monitor is made with more than precipitation data. 

When you think about drought, you probably think about water, or the lack of it. 
Precipitation plays a major role in the creation of the Drought Monitor, but the map’s 
author considers numerous indicators, including drought impacts and local insight from 
over 450 expert observers around the country. Authors use several dozen indicators to 
assess drought, including precipitation, streamflow, reservoir levels, temperature and 
evaporative demand, soil moisture and vegetation health. Because the drought monitor 
depicts both short and long‐term drought conditions, the authors must look at data for 
multiple timeframes. The final map produced each week represents a summary of the 
story being told by all the pieces of data. To help tell that story, authors don’t just look at 
data. They converse over the course of the map-making week with experts across the 
country and draw information about drought impacts from media reports and private 
citizens 

Fact #3 - A real person, using real data, updates the map. 
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Each week’s map author, not a computer, processes and analyzes data to update the 
drought monitor. The map authors are trained climatologists or meteorologists from the 
National Drought Mitigation Center at the University of Nebraska-Lincoln (the academic 
partner and website host of the Drought Monitor), the National Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration and USDA. The author’s job is to do what a computer can’t – use their 
expertise to reconcile the sometimes-conflicting stories told by each stream of data into a 
single assessment. 

Fact #4 - The Drought Monitor provides a current snapshot, not a forecast. 

The Drought Monitor is a “snapshot” of conditions observed during the most recent week 
and builds off the previous week’s map. The map is released on Thursdays and depicts 
conditions based on data for the week that ended the preceding Tuesday. Rain that falls 
on the Wednesday just before the USDM’s release won’t be reflected until the next map is 
published. This provides a consistent, week‐to‐week product and gives the author a 
window to assess the data and come up with a final map. 

Fact #5 – Your input can be part of the drought-monitoring process. 

State climatologists and other trained observers in the drought monitoring network relay 
on-the-ground information from numerous sources to the US Drought monitor author each 
week. That can include information that you contribute. 

The Drought Monitor serves as a trigger for multiple forms of federal disaster relief for 
agricultural producers, and sometimes producers contact the author to suggest that 
drought conditions in their area are worse than what the latest drought monitor shows. 
When the author gets a call like that, it prompts them to look closely at all available data 
for that area, to see whether measurements of precipitation, temperature, soil moisture 
and other indicators corroborate producer-submitted reports. This is the process that 
authors follow whether they receive one report or one hundred reports, although reports 
from more points may help state officials and others know where to look for impacts. 

There are multiple ways to contribute your observations: 

1. Talk to your state climatologist - Find the current list at the American 
Association of State Climatologists website. 

2. Email - Emails sent to droughtmonitor@unl.edu inform the USDM authors. 
3. Become a CoCoRaHS observer - Submit drought reports along with daily 

precipitation observations to the Community Collaborative Rain, Hail & Snow 
Network. 

4. Submit Condition Monitoring Observer Reports (CMOR) - go.unl.edu/CMOR. 

For more information, read our Ask the Expert blog with a NDMC climatologist or 
visit farmers.gov/protection-recovery. 

 
USDA Service Centers Provide Free, One-on-One 
Help for Farmers 
At USDA, we are committed to helping farmers complete loan applications, environmental 
reviews, and other paperwork free of charge. One-on-one support is available at more 
than 2,300 USDA Service Centers nationwide. USDA’s Farm Service Agency and Natural 
Resources Conservation Service staff are usually co-located at these Service Centers and 
can help guide farmers to the best USDA assistance based on their unique goals, whether 
it is loans, conservation programs, or insurance. 
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Service Center staff can guide farmers through the process of preparing and submitting 
required paperwork on their own, with no need to hire a paid preparer. Language 
translation service is available in all USDA Service Centers, so one-on-one assistance 
with a Service Center employee can be translated in real time for farmers requiring it. And 
while some program and loan applications do have an administrative fee for filing, there is 
never a charge for preparation services provided by USDA staff. 

Farmers who work with the USDA Service Center can: 

• Establish their farm by registering for a farm number, which is required for USDA 
programs and assistance. 

• Learn how to meet conservation compliance provisions. 
• Verify eligibility for USDA programs. 
• Discuss their business and conservation goals. 
• Create a conservation plan. 
• Fill out and file loan and program applications. 

We are committed to delivering USDA programs and services to America’s farmers and 
ranchers while taking safety measures in response to COVID-19. We encourage you 
to check the status of your local USDA Service Center and make an appointment to 
discuss your business needs. 

 

 

USDA website:https://www.usda.gov/  
Farmer.gov website: https://www.farmers.gov/ 

  

Hawaii and Pacific Basin FSA State Office 
USDA Farm Service Agency 
Prince Jonah Kuhio Kalanianaole (PJKK) 
Federal Building 
P.O. Box 50065 
300 Ala Moana Blvd. Rm 5-108 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96850 

Natural Resources Conservation Service 
Pacific Islands Area 
Prince Jonah Kuhio Kalanianaole (PJKK) 
Federal Building 
P. O. Box 50004 
300 Ala Moana Blvd. Rm 4-118 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96850 

Telephone: (808) 600-2964 
Toll Free: 1-866-794-1079 
Fax: (855) 356-9493 
Website: Hawaii State and Pacific Basin 
Farm Service Agency 

Telephone: (808) 600-2911 
Fax: (855) 838-6330 
Website: Natural Resources Conservation 
Service - Pacific Islands Area 

Shirley Nakamura 
Acting State Executive Director 
shirley.nakamura@usda.gov 

J. B. Martin 
Acting State Director 
jb.martin@usda.gov 
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USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of 
discrimination, write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of 
Adjudication, 1400 Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 
632-9992 (Toll-free Customer Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 
377-8642 (Relay voice users). 
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